-----Original Message-----
From: Christine Rogan 
Sent: 7 April 2010 5:27 p.m.
To: fannz
Subject: FANNZ April Update 

Fetal Alcohol Network New Zealand

Kia ora everyone

We are very fortunate and thrilled to be able to a/ reflect on an excellent seminar just past and b/ announce another important event (details below) coming up! 

************************

FASD & Justice Seminar 

A well attended FASD and Justice seminar was held on March 31st with our international guest Assistant Professor Natalie Novick Brown. Sharing her experience of addressing FASD in the criminal justice system, some profound life and death information was heard. Thanks to all who participated, including Vicki Russell from the Drug Education Network in Tasmania who shared what is happening across the Tasman. A special thanks to Natalie for sharing her extensive knowledge and expertise with us so far from home! 

Key points noted include: 

· Prenatal exposure to alcohol can cause brain damage at any stage of development – with or without the characteristic face of FAS or growth 

· IQ is an inadequate marker for FASD with the deficits showing more clearly through adaptive behavior measures. The wider the gap between the two, the higher the risk of problems  

· New ways of viewing the brain (eg Diffusion Tensing Imaging) show there can be structural and functional deficits in many regions of the brain exposed to alcohol before birth shedding light on what was previously a hidden disability

· Not all youth with FASD get in trouble with the law but their behavior places them at greater risk of arrest when there are few protective factors in place

· Developmental Disability Services in the State of Washington is an excellent model of protective factors for FASD 

Evaluations from the day strongly point to new levels of understanding being experienced with many wishing to share this information with colleagues. Others felt the information helped their approaches with clients where FASD may be a factor in the justice and other sectors while others expressed a desire to have more training on how best to approach the specific needs relating to FASD. If you would like a PDF copy of Natalie’s slides, she has graciously given her permission so please send your request through to christine@ahw.org.nz   

*********************************

Another great opportunity coming up! 

                                                                                      

“Living with Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder in the Family: Trying Differently Not Harder”

A workshop with special guest presenter, Australian Author Elizabeth Russell.  Joining Elizabeth to share experiences and strategies that work for families living with FASD, will be New Zealand caregivers and specialist health professionals.  

When: Thursday 29th April 2010, 10.00am-2.30pm (Free Workshop – lunch included) 

Where: Barry Court Motel, Endeavour Room, 10-20 Gladstone Road, Parnell

RSVP essential. Send details of who will be attending to christine@ahw.org.nz or Tel. 09 5207037 or Fax 09 520 7175.   

A panui/flyer for this event can be downloaded from www.ahw.org.nz and www.fan.org.nz  

NOTE:  Contributions to travel cost is available for families from regions outside Auckland who wish to attend this seminar. Enquiries to Christine Rogan (contact details below).  

*****************************

With the permission of the Grandparents raising Grandchildren Trust, the following except from their newsletter is shared. This is story all too familiar to families living with FASD. However the opportunity it presents is for some collective action for and by families/whanau to ensure that developmental disorders - plural  – are more readily acknowledged, understood and assisted adequately and appropriately based on need across the lifespan.  

Complex Therapy:
I am looking after two of my grandchildren who have severe developmental delay, very difficult behaviour problems, learning disorders, sensory problems, coordination problems and such. The list is very long. Even autistic features. All these are due to their early years with their mother who had diagnoses of severe mental illness and had been a drug abuser when these children were born. I have been looking after the boys for the past 8 years on my own. Routine and love helped them a lot but many of the difficulties are still present. To parent a traumatised child is certainly a constant challenge. 
I had been trying to find suitable help for these boys that would address all areas of their sickness. During previous years the view on early traumas was that traumas damage the brain. When damage is done it's not possible to undo it any more. Advances in this area proved that THERE IS HELP. It requires a very complex form of therapy when all aspects of the illness is treated and the carers are also educated on how to deal with the problems, how to help these children. There is a clinic that had been successfully providing such help for many years now. It is based in London but a group of the professionals from there would be willing to come to New Zealand and train a number of professionals and help some parents with children with attachment disorders if there is enough support from families and professionals and funding can be generated.  
SF Nelson - Supporting Families in Mental Illness are supporting me to form a group of parents, grandparents and carers to lobby for the best interventions for our grandchildren who need specialist help.    Please write to: renee@sfnelson.org.nz  Phone/Fax  03 5287790 or to Agnes asotet@gmail.com if you would like to use such a service if it was available in New Zealand, or if you are interested in being part of this lobby group.  
*************************

Best wishes
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